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1.0 Requirements 

 

1.1 Condition 

 

U0160166 - The development must be carried out in accordance with the provisions of the Fire 

Safety Report and Drawing SMGG21-07; received 30 June 2022; unless otherwise approved in 

writing by the Local Planning Authority. 

 

REASON: To ensure that the development incorporates the necessary fire safety measures in 

accordance with the Mayor's London Plan Policy D12. 

 

2.0 Development Description 

 

The proposed Mitre Mews development is for 5 No. 1- bed single-storey dwellings (Use Class 

C3 (a)) with associated landscaped amenity, providing 100% affordable housing for the over 65s. 

All the units  are designed to ‘Passivhaus’ standards, with four units to be M4(3) wheelchair user 

dwellings and one to M4(2) wheelchair accessible and adaptable standards. 

 

3.0 Changes to Proposal 

 

Refer to SMGG-119 C6 - Fire Strategy Plan. 

 

Following correspondence with the London Fire Brigade, the dry riser system has been changed 

to have a surface mounted inlet positioned to one side of the access road, within the footpath, 

and protected by a raised planter. This was for clear visibility for fire crews on entering the site. 

 

A single surface mounted outlet is located by the activity mound, off the secondary footpath that 

serves as a fire fighting access route to each of the properties, within Approved Document B 

travel distances. 

 

The system has been designed by a specialist dry riser company. 

 




